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Mr. President,

Thailand applauds Iceland’s ratification of the CRPD and the plan to ratify its Optional Protocol by the end of 2017.
Thailand welcomes Iceland’s efforts to advance gender equality, particularly the amendments made to the Gender Equality Act. We appreciate the Government’s efforts to combat sexual violence and the amendment to the Penal Code which criminalizes domestic violence. However, we remain concerned with persistent gender-based discrimination in the labour market and the protection of the rights of migrant women. 
Thailand recommends that Iceland increase its efforts to close the economic gender gap in order to bring about greater gender equality. We also recommend Iceland to adopt a comprehensive national integration strategy that ensures the proper integration of migrants and increases the awareness of migrant women of their rights and protection thereof. 
Thailand welcomes the efforts to ensure the compliance with the Standard Minimum Rules for the Treatment of Prisoners. We encourage Iceland to fully implement the United Nations Rules for the Treatment of Women Prisoners and Non-Custodial Measures for Women Offenders, otherwise known as the “Bangkok Rules”, in order to improve the treatment of women prisoners. 
I thank you, Mr. President.   
